
 

   

 
 

 

JIB-PMES PROMULGATION 194:  16th January 2023 
                    

 

Monday 08th May 2023 – Additional Bank Holiday to celebrate the 

coronation of HM King Charles III 

 
 

 

Following the succession of His Majesty King Charles III, the government has decided to mark the occasion of the 

King’s coronation by making the Monday after the event (Monday 08th May 2023) an additional bank holiday. 

 

JIB-PMES Board members have agreed that there will be an extra bank holiday under the JIB-PMES collective 

agreement. The Board has also determined that the arrangements made for this additional day will be outside those 

outlined in National Working Rule 5, and will be as follows: 

 

• All operatives employed under the NWRA for Plumbing and Mechanical Engineering Services shall be 

entitled to an additional day’s paid holiday to be taken on Monday 08th May 2023 

• Operatives required to work on Monday 08th May 2023 shall be entitled to be paid as for a normal working 

day and will receive an alternative paid day off in lieu to be taken at a mutually agreed date with their 

employer, before the 31st December 2023 

• Operatives will be paid 7.5 hours at their basic rate of pay for this additional holiday day. 

 

For employers participating the JIB-PMES Holiday Credit scheme, the JIB-PMES has been able to accommodate this 

additional bank holiday within the 2023 holiday calendar – meaning that this additional bank holiday will be covered 

by the scheme in the same way as the other 8 public holidays. A revised Holiday Credit calendar is included with this 

promulgation for use by those participating in the Holiday Credit scheme. 
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